
COMHAIRLE BAILE MHUINEACHÁIN 
MONAGHAN TOWN COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of Meeting held on Friday 23rd March 2012 at 2.00p.m. at the former 
Revenue Commissioners premises, Coolshannagh, Monaghan. 
 
Cathaoirleach:   Cllr. David Maxwell 
 
Present:             Cllrs. Seán Conlon and Donal Sherry, Monaghan Town Council 
                          Deputies Heather Humphreys TD and Seán Conlan TD 
                          Marie Deighan, Town Clerk. 
 
The Members of the Town Council thanked Phil Hogan, TD, Minister for the 
Environment, Community and Local Government for agreeing to meet with them 
following the official opening of the New Fire Station Headquarters at Annahagh, 
Monaghan to discuss a proposal for the former Revenue Commissioners Offices, 
Coolshannagh, Monaghan.   
 
Cllr. Seán Conlon informed the Minister that correspondence was sent in April 2011 
to Brian Hayes TD, Minister of State at the Department of Public Expenditure and 
Reform and Finance with special responsibility for Public Service Reform and the 
OPW and to John Perry TD, Minister of State at the Department of Enterprise, Jobs 
and Innovation (with special responsibility for Small Business).  It was noted that the 
correspondence stated that the vacant former Revenue Commissioners premises 
would be an ideal site to be converted into affordable workspace. 
 
Minister Phil Hogan agreed to make enquiries with Ministers Hayes and Perry 
regarding the proposal. 
 
This concluded the business of the meeting. 
 
Dated this the 16th day of April 2012. 
 
 
_________________________ 
Cathaoirleach 


